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   Welcome to the end of summer. Like you, I am looking 
forward to cooler days, fall festivals and preparing for 
holiday reunions with friends and family. 
   National Night Out is set for Tuesday, October 2. 
As is our custom, we will hold the Royal Ridge 
Neighborhood Association Annual meeting at the 
clubhouse (5859 Royal Ridge) starting at 6 pm. If you 
have items you want  placed on the agenda for 
discussion, please email me at 
dancalderon1967@gmail.com. 
   Former RRNA President Lee Mays has been acting as de 
facto board vice president of the neighborhood 
association. The vice president’s position, which I held 
previously, was not formally filled when I took over as 
president last year. If you would like to be considered for 
vice president of the board, please let me know. We need 
strong representation from across our community. 
   Royal Ridge Recreational Club President Diana Luna 
suggested making our annual meeting an opportunity to 
give back to the community, so we will be collecting non-
perishable items (canned food, crackers, etc.) for The San 
Antonio Food Bank during our meeting. Please think about 
bringing a   
   A few words about this publication, the Royal Ridge 
Recorder: For the past 15 years or so, Cathy Steinman 
has served as the publisher and ads manager for our 
neighborhood newsletter. She has done an amazing job, 
but she was more than ready to give it over to someone 
else. Over the years she has tried to relinquish duties with 
no takers willing to help her out. 
   Thankfully, my wife Norma Rabago has agreed to step 
into the role. Norma has an undergraduate degree in 
journalism from the University of Texas at Austin. At UT, 
she worked for the Longhorn Radio Network, helping 
produce segments covering science and technology. She 
later worked for the Fort Worth Star-Telegram helping to 
cover the state capitol, including the inauguration of Gov. 
Ann Richards, and for the Corpus Christi Caller-Times as a 
features reporter. In between, she coordinated editorials 
published across the state for then State Treasurer Kay 
Bailey Hutchison. 
   Gary Harmon will continue to gather content for the 
Recorder and to edit the publication as news editor. 
Cathy, who deserves a round of applause for all the 
hard work she has put into this publication over the 
years, will serve as a consultant through this 
transition. 
   For now, we plan to continue delivering a hard copy 
version to our community in addition to posting a version 

online. In the future, we may move to an online version 
only if ad revenue no longer covers the cost of printing. 
   I ask for your patience and support for the Royal Ridge 
Recorder during this time. We want to keep it a vibrant 
avenue for sharing good news and important updates 
about this place we call home. 
   All of us know that school is back in session. Just a 
friendly reminder here to watch out for children being 
dropped off and picked up at Royal Ridge Elementary 

School in the 
mornings and 

afternoons, 
respectively.  
   Finally, some of you 
may have noticed the 
rock garden entrance 
to the Randolph 
Boulevard side of 
Royal Ridge was 
recently weeded. My 
thanks to my 

daughter Isabella for rounding up her friends, all 
freshmen at Roosevelt High School, to put in volunteer 
hours early on a Saturday morning to get this done. A few 
of you driving or walking by gave them shouts of 
encouragement, for which I thank you. 
   The students have committed to coming back soon to 
weed the O’Connor Road entrance.  
 
 

ROYAL RIDGE CITIZENS ON PATROL 
Bob Robbins, Coordinator, 210-655-4226 

Email: rrcop@att.net 
 

   School is back in session and fall will soon be upon us. 
The annual RRNA & RRCOP Annual Meeting and 
National Night Out will be on the first Tuesday in 
October (October 2), and it will be here soon. Plan 
now on attending! Meet and greet at the RRRC 
Clubhouse will start at 6 pm with County and City 
officials, SAPD officers, SAFD fire fighters, Code 
officials, etc. dropping by as their schedules permit. 
The RRNA Annual Meeting will start around 7 pm. 
Food and refreshments will be provided. There will 
also be door prizes. Join your neighbors as we get to 
know one another better and talk about community 
successes and concerns. 
   Plan now too to attend either the October or 
November San Antonio Police Department Citizens-
On-Patrol training and then joining RRCOP. Classes 
are Saturday, October 13, 9 am-1 pm, and Monday, 
November 5, 6-10 pm. Only one session is required. 
Without new members this program cannot 
continue as we presently know it, i.e. someone 

http://www.royalridgesa.org/
mailto:rrcop@att.net
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patrolling our neighborhoods an average of two 
hours each day. 
   I’m sure you have seen it by now, i.e. drivers not 
abiding by the rules because of lack of knowledge, or to 
somehow advantage themselves over other drivers or just 
not paying attention.  Need to refresh your memory since 
having taken a driving test? You can view the Texas DPS 
Driver Handbook at:  

 
• www.dps.texas.gov/internetforms/Forms/DL

-7.pdf.  
   I know, more than you wanted to know or wanted to 
spend your time reading. Here are some little known or 
practiced rules you should observe to protect everyone’s 
safety, not the least of which are school children. 
   When entering the roadway from any alley, building or 
driveway you must stop short of the sidewalk and yield 
the right-of-way to vehicles and pedestrians. 
   When entering a through street from a T-intersection 
you must stop and yield the right-of-way to through 
vehicles. 
   Be on the lookout for pedestrians … and give them the 
right-of-way whether they have it or not. 
   Near a school, slow down, watch for children and 
prepare to stop suddenly if necessary. 
   Observe school zone speed limits! Cell phone use is 
prohibited in school zones. 
   Where white stop lines are painted on the pavement at 
traffic signs or signals you are required to stop behind the 
line. 
   Where stop lines are not present, you must stop short 
of a crosswalk when required to stop by traffic signs, 
signals or pedestrians in the crosswalk. 
   You may not park, stop or stand an idling vehicle on a 
sidewalk or crosswalk, in front of a public or private 
driveway, within 15 feet of a fire hydrant, within 20 feet 
of a crosswalk at an intersection, or where an official sign 
prohibits parking or standing. 
   It is illegal for any driver to permit their car to stand 
idling unattended without turning off the engine, locking 
the ignition, removing the key from the ignition and 
setting the brake. The driver and all passengers, 
regardless of age, in a passenger vehicle are required to 
use safety belts. 
   Any child under 8 years old must be secured in a 
federally approved child care seat to include in pickups, 
SUVs and trucks. 
   Stopped by a law enforcement officer? Slow down, 
move to your right and park safely. Place the vehicle in 
park, set the emergency brake, turn the engine off and 
activate the emergency warning flashers. Remain in the 
vehicle, keep both hands in sight on the steering wheel, 
and wait for the officer’s instructions. The officer may 
approach from either side of the vehicle. Don’t reach for 
anything in the vehicle until asked for it and informing the 
officer where it is located. 
   Of course, there’s lot more to safe and courteous 
driving. Review your driving habits with the goal of 
becoming better! We’ll all be safer and less stressed 
because of it. Be Safe. Enjoy the coming fall weather. 
 

ROYAL RIDGE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
Counselor Michelle Martinez, 210-407-7024 

Email: mmartri20@neisd.net 

October 5- Early Release 
October 8- Student Holiday 

October 17 and 18- Early Release 
October 22- 26 Red Ribbon Week 

 
   School is in full swing at Royal Ridge Elementary and 
SAFETY is our TOP PRIORITY! Please be aware of students 
and parents crossing. We are asking parents not to park 
along the main roads of the school, but rather help us 
minimize traffic by parking in the school, visitor or 
clubhouse lot. 
   As a new safety precaution, all exterior doors will be 
locked at every campus during school hours. All visitors 
will use a ‘buzz in’ system, so please be prepared for 
slight delays. Doors will be locked five minutes after the 
final bell, and a photo ID will be required to enter after 
this time. 
   NEISD elementary schools invite all law 
enforcement officers from municipalities within the 
NEISD boundaries for a FREE SCHOOL LUNCH every 
day from 11-12. Just come in uniform and eat lunch 
with the students! The program is called “Meals for 
Shields.” 
   Royal Ridge Elementary is searching for mentors! If you 
are interested in dedicating one to two hours per week to 
a student Pre-K through 5th grade who needs extra 
support, please contact Michelle Martinez at (210) 407-
7024. It takes a village to raise a child. 
 
 

MONTHLY SOCIALS AND TRIPOLEY 
Bonnie Hopkins, 210-650-0852 
Email: bhopkins9@satx.rr.com 

 
   The next Monthly Socials will be Friday, September 
28 and October 26 at 5:30 pm. All Socials are held at 
the RRRC Clubhouse. All adult members of the Royal 
Ridge Recreational Club (RRRC) Clubhouse are welcome. 
Visitors are welcome to come and see if they are 
interested in joining the RRRC. Drinks are provided for a 
small donation and people are asked to bring finger foods 
to share. Hope to see you there! 
   The next Tripoley Nights will be Friday, September 
14 and October 12 at 7 pm, also held at the RRRC 
Clubhouse. 

 
 

EDITOR'S COMMENTS 
Gary H. Harmon Jr., Editor, 210-884-6926 

Email: gharmon@idworld.net 
 

   We owe a debt of gratitude to Cathy Steinman 
who has served the Recorder for 15 years.  As the 
executive editor (inserting the ads, scheduling the 
printing and subsequent distribution, and last but 
not least, correcting my mistakes) she has worked 
long and hard to keep the Recorder going.  
   The privacy hedges along the back and side alleys are 
not a place to dump trimmings.  The city provides GREEN 
cans for these items. Let’s all do our part to keep the 
bushes and alley ways as nice as possible. 
   Also, I’ve noticed several trash cans with damaged or 
missing lids. Call 311 and request a replacement lid, and 
the city will come out and replace it. If your trash is

http://www.dps.texas.gov/internetforms/Forms/DL-7.pdf
http://www.dps.texas.gov/internetforms/Forms/DL-7.pdf
mailto:gharmon@idworld.net
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picked up in the alley make sure you make it known to 
the person taking your repair order. 
   If you have a smart phone, there is a San Antonio 311 
app on the phone that will let you submit issues that need 
attention instead of calling 311. 
   There are eight homeowners associations (HOAs) listed 
in the Directory but only four provide input to the Royal 
Ridge Recorder. We would enjoy hearing from the other 
areas on a regular basis. 
   If you have input for the newsletter please let your 
Royal Ridge Recorder point of contact or Editor know so 
we can include it, if appropriate.  
   Qualified volunteers are still needed in key Royal Ridge 
areas such as RRRC, RR COP, Royal Ridge Recorder 
newsletter deliveries, and individual HOAs. 

 
 

ROYAL RIDGE RECREATIONAL CLUB 
Diane Luna, President, 393-6976 

Website: rrrecclub.org   
Facebook.com/royalridgerecreationalclub 

  
   Our pool season ended with our 4th Annual Aloha To 
Summer Luau along with the showing of “Black 
Panther” for our bi-weekly Movie Night. This year we 
were not able to host our BBQ Chicken plate fundraiser 
due to our inability to find anyone to grill chicken for us. 
It does take an extra skill to do this in a large quantity. 
Hopefully we will find someone to take on this task for 
next year and help bring back our traditional end-of-
summer fundraiser. 
   We were able to offer our shaved ice for $2 along with 
refreshing, cold, sweet watermelon slices compliments of 
our member, Magda Hylton. She also ensured our 
members enjoyed their hamburgers by provided her 
grilling skills during our last two movie nights. Thank you 
for your generosity and time. 
   Our bi-weekly dive-in movie nights were overall well 
received and attended. We offered extra goodies such 
as Hamburgers $2/Root Beer & Big Red Floats $1 
at the Concession Stand for each movie. Movie-themed 
door prizes/party favors/glow sticks were also part of 
the fun. It was indeed a good time had by all.  
   Our adult night series continued with Party on the 
Patio on July 27 and August 10. Participants again 
enjoyed finger foods, music and good company with a 
BYOB option. Not to mention a dip in the pool under the 
stars. 
   THANK YOU to ALL who attended. We plan to make 
these a monthly event during our 2018-2019 summer 
pool season.   
   On an opposite spectrum, our Teen Nights held on 
July 18 and August 15 had next to no attendance. 
Taking this into consideration, we will review whether to 
continue to offer this event. 
   As always, let’s give a BIG SHOUT OUT to our pool 
personnel/volunteers for a great pool season.  

 
THANK YOU To:  
   Victoria for ALL your hard work and dedication. She 
not only was our Lead CPR/Pool Attendant but made 
sure all our daily pool operations were in place for your 
enjoyment.  
   She also did an amazing job by theme decorating for 

each movie and went ALL out for our Luau as well. 
   Matt for doing an outstanding job as our 2nd CPR/Pool 
Attendant on evenings/weekends and being flexible to 
cover shifts if/when needed. 
   Dawson for learning the ins/outs and providing great 
customer service at our Concessions and serving as an 
extra CPR attendant during our movie nights.  
   Cyndi Manes for stepping up as volunteer again this 
year to oversee our Adult Swim/Tues-Fri.  
   This year our attendance was the highest it has been in 
years. We look forward to the same next summer. 
   Susan Hodge for continuing to oversee/volunteer for 
our Adult Swim on Saturday mornings. 
   Deb Edens for stepping up to oversee the daily pool 
operations/personnel as well as any/all other Clubhouse 
duty when necessary. 
   Last but not least … THANK YOU to our one and only 
Bob Robbins. Your selfless and continued efforts to 
ensure our pool is maintained and that chemicals are in 
synch on a daily basis are appreciated beyond words. Our 
entire pool season could not be possible WITHOUT YOU. 
   I would also like to give a HUGE Shout Out to a new 
volunteer, Joseph Gonzales. Joseph and his family are 
first-time members and want to ensure their children are 
able to enjoy our facilities for years to come. Joseph is 
assisting Mr. Robbins with pool and lawn maintenance on 
Mondays and as needed. THANK YOU Joseph!! 
   Volunteers are how we are able to keep our facilities up 
and going as well our ability to offer more events. I 
always welcome suggestions/ideas from members and I’m 
sorry that some may feel my being negative to some 
proposed. As Board President, I do not have the luxury of 
having an Event or Fundraising committee. Any/all events 
are mainly spearheaded by me and hope that that I will 
have a volunteer or two to help. It’s sad to say that the 
one person who will come out to volunteer at any given 
time is a dear friend who is a non-resident. She does not 
benefit from any of this in any way but yet she has 
stepped up to the plate for me for over five years. She 
assists me with set-up/teardown at many of our events 
and is our main grill person if/when needed. Many of you 
have had the pleasure of meeting this amazing person, 
her name is Terry Tejeda.   
   Our Community Garage /Rummage Sale will be held 
on Saturday, October 6 (9-2 pm). You may host at 
your residence or rent a space ($10) at Clubhouse. Keep 
in mind if you host at your residence, you must obtain a 
permit. They can be purchased at your local HEB. Contact 
Diane Luna at 210-393-6976 with any questions/ 
concerns. 
   Our annual Spaghetti Plate Fundraiser will also be 
held alongside this event. Plates include spaghetti with or 
without meatballs, salad, roll and drink for the low, low 
price of $6. 
   Halloween would not be the same without our annual 
Halloween Boo Bash & Egg Hunt. It will be held on 
Saturday, October 20 from 6-8 pm. Alongside this 
event, we will offer the movie “CoCo” as an added treat. 
We look forward to a great turnout. I believe this indeed 
has become a community tradition. This event is open to 
ALL Royal Ridge residents.  

~Candy donations gladly accepted~ 
  
   And, now to ALL residents/members who have 



PAGE 5 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Interested in placing  
an advertisement in  

The Royal Ridge Recorder?   
For information, email 

Norma.Rabago.RRNA@gmail.com. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



PAGE 6 

approached me on our poor, please retire me Clubhouse 
sign. The matter was brought to the Board in our last 
meeting in May. One of our board members, Bill Kelly has 
taken on the task to make a new one by hand. The sign 
will resemble the lettering seen on our entrance signs off 
Randolph and O’Connor. We are hoping to have it 
unveiled at our upcoming National Night Out meeting on 
October 2. 
   Also, on National Night Out, we will present a new 
Clubhouse fundraiser to the community. The Clubhouse is 
partnering up with Wreaths Across America. This is an 
amazing organization that pays tribute to our fallen 
heroes by coordinating wreath-laying ceremonies at State 
and National Cemeteries across the nation. 
   Many of us have loved ones at Ft. Sam Houston 
Cemetery and what a better way to honor them with a 
wreath during this very special event/ceremony. 
   You can go to their website for more info: 
www.Wreathsacrossamericasanantonio.com. 
   I hope we will all continue to see the value of our 
facilities and work towards its continued existence. We 
thank everyone for their continued support. As always, 
please feel free to contact me at 210-393-6976 or 
diane.luna12@yahoo.com with any suggestions or 
feedback you may have.  
 
 

~ GIRL SCOUT TROOP 00871 ~ 
***WE’RE BACK*** 

 
   After taking a summer break, Troop 0871 is back up 
and running. Our first meeting was held on Tuesday, 
September 4. Our multi-level troop was formed in late 
March 2016 consisting of Daisies and Brownies. Since 
then, many of our Brownies have bridged over to Juniors, 
adding another level. 
  Our troop levels meet on Tuesdays on a bi-weekly basis 
at the Clubhouse from 6-7:30 pm. 
   Many of you may have supported us with our cookie 
sale campaign between January-February. We hosted 
several sales at the Clubhouse and made some door-to-
door visits. We thank you for your continued support.  
   Our earnings from our cookie sales made it possible for 
the girls to attend a sleepover at SeaWorld on the 
weekend of July 14-15. The girls experienced after hours, 
nighttime behind-the-scenes tours as well as up close and 
personal encounters with the dolphins, beluga whales and 
sting rays. The sleepover was held inside the Explorer 
Reef whereby sharks and other sea animals were part of 
our scenery for the night. It was an experience the girls 
will cherish forever. 
   This year we will start out with the Stem Expo on 
September 15, a field trip to Animal Defense League on 
September 29 and an educational tour to Haven for Hope 
in November. We also hope to visit a corn maze in 
October as a fun event.  
   Here’s to a fun and productive year. We will keep you 
updated on our projects/activities via this newsletter.  
 

 
MONTHLY LADIES LUNCHEON 

Janet Latiolais, Coordinator, 210-655-1873 
Email: jmlatch@satx.rr.com 

 

   Every lady in Royal Ridge is invited to attend the 
monthly luncheons. The dates and locations of follow-on 
luncheons are determined by the host for that month and 
will be announced when available. Call me for additional 
information and for the next scheduled luncheon date. 
   Thank you, ladies, throughout Royal Ridge. Our monthly 
ladies’ luncheon has really been a success! We average 
about 15-16 ladies each month with new ladies coming to 
check us out daily. We’ve gotten to know each other 
much better throughout the subdivision. This is important 
as now more are aware of where some single folks are 
living and are keeping an eye out daily for that single 
dweller. 

 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 
 

PATIO HOMES I 
Lisa Gerlich, Reporter, 210-590-6095 

Email: lisagerlich@me.com 
 

   Greetings! I will begin by updating the community on 
the results of the latest board meeting that we just had at 
the end of August.    
   I will start with the news that Damon Tabor, who has 
been the HOA president for almost two years, is moving 
to another community away from Royal Ridge and has 
resigned as president. The board voted that I, Lisa 
Gerlich, will be acting president and that a new member, 
Rebecca Waugh, will be the interim vice-president until 
the next general PH1 homeowners meeting. All of us will 
miss Damon and are very grateful for the work that he 
has done.  
   The next item is maintenance updates. The fascia 
repairs are continuing. The crew has finished most of the 
work on the fascia of the garages. The contractors will 
restore the paint color any garages that were painted a 
different color to the original color.  The repair work is 
continuing on the fascia of individual townhomes.  No 
paint colors will change at this time. We should be able to 
start soliciting bids to repaint all the units sometime in 
the spring.  
   Because of the cost, it will be a 3- to 4-year process to 
get all the townhomes painted. At that time, some units 
will have a color change so that the color palette will be 
limited to the three colors (plantation brown, terracotta 
and olive grove) agreed to by residents who attended the 
special PH1 neighborhood meeting held in May. The board 
approved the plan that the architectural committee 
created.  
   If your townhome is already one of these three colors, 
the color will not change. The only colors that will change 
are units that are not one of the three colors. The 
architectural committee will inform the owners of any 
color changes by letter before any repainting occurs. The 
maintenance director reported that many owners need to 
replace or repair garage roofs. Please have your garage 
roof checked. The garage roofs are problematic because 
they are flat and people tend to forget about them 
because they are detached. If the garage roof is leaking, 
the painting contractors may need to repair fascia which 
will add to the cost. 

http://www.wreathsacrossamericasanantonio.com/
mailto:diane.luna12@yahoo.com
mailto:jmlatch@satx.rr.com
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   The board will be sending letters to homeowners the 
first weekend in November to remind people that HOA 
dues for 2018 need to be paid by the end of the year. 
   The board scheduled the next general PH1 HOA 
meeting for Wednesday, March 6 at 7 pm at the 
clubhouse. Please put the date on your calendar and 
plan to attend.   
   I want to thank personally all members of the current 
board as well as the former President Damon Tabor. We 
are making progress and I appreciate everyone's help.  I 
know everyone on the board is serving because of a 
desire to keep PH1 homes a desirable place to live. Please 
consider helping.  There is a lot to be done. I have been 
working on the board for almost two years. I have also 
recently retired. Over the last several months I have 
gotten to know many more of my neighbors. This 
neighborhood has many tremendous people.   

 
 

GARDEN HOMES I 
Gary H. Harmon, Jr, Reporter, 210-884-6926 

Email: gharmon@idworld.net 
 

   We have an URGENT NEED for a new HOA 
President, Vice-President, Secretary, and Treasurer! 
We need someone to take the minutes of the 
meeting on October 11 at 7 pm. We meet once a 
year in October for the general meeting and once a 
year in the spring for a Board meeting, if necessary. 
Please consider our needs. Call Suzanne Ryan at 
806-382-8426 or John Bertram at 210-390-7172 to 
volunteer and for additional information. 
 

 
PATIO HOMES II 

Kathie Obeck, Reporter, 210-967-5038 
Email: dkobeck@sbcglobal.net 

 
   Please welcome two new neighbors, both on Archwood, 
Steven Cohen and Charlynn King.  Please make them 
feel welcomed when you see them. 
   I would also like to repeat Wanda Espinosa's write-up 
in the last issue of the Recorder about focusing on our 
yards and keeping trash picked up round our homes.  We 
want to keep our community a great place to live.  It 
would really help, if when the Herald newspaper is 
thrown on your property on Wednesdays to try to pick it 
up. It sends a message out to vandals that no one is at 
home at the address with it just laying around and it 
really looks awful. 
   We now have a new mailman. Remember when we 
were told not to put the flag up on our boxes to show 
outgoing mail. Well that is still true. As it only advertises 
to potential criminals that you have outgoing mail. Just a 
reminder: The new mailman checks every mail box to see 
if there is any out-going mail. 
   I would like to send out a great “thank you” to whoever 
got rid of the tall weeds on the Island at Royal Ridge and 
Randolph Blvd. I've been under the weather and haven't 
been able to keep it up lately. Thank you again to this 
Angel. 
   Please mark your calendar for our Annual HOA 
meeting.  It is Thursday, October 25th, 6 PM at the 
Club House.  At this time, we will be asking for at 

least two new volunteers for the board, One as 
Secretary and the other just a member.  We've had 
two members resign due to health reasons. We 
really need your HELP. 
   Also don't forget Night Out on October 2nd, at our 
Club House. Always an enjoyable evening. 

 
 

GARDEN HOMES II 
Janet Latiolais, Reporter, 210-655-1873 

Email: jmlatch@satx.rr.com 
 
   School’s has begun! Yay!  I miss the noise of kids 
playing at recess. Depending of the direction of the wind, 
it’s like having background music when I’m in my 
backyard.  I think Star also likes to see the kids outside; 
she stands on the driveway and looks over for a second or 
two before getting to her doggie’s interests and duties. 
   Longtime residents of our neighborhood, Terry and 
Sharon Stevens, celebrated their 60th wedding 
anniversary this past August. They were married in 
Abilene, TX in 1958. Many more wonderful years to you 
both, Terry and Sharon. 
   These last couple of months saw another member of 
our community pass, Sharon Spillman. She was a 
resident of Royal Breeze. She was a bit of a recluse so not 
a lot of folks knew her. Our condolences are extended to 
Sharon’s family. 
  Most of the houses have sold now and a couple new 
ones are about to be placed on the market.   It’s not the 
same neighborhood of 8-10 years ago, never mind a 
generation ago when most original owners moved in. 
   Not a lot going on this hot, hot summer. The weather 
map at the end of August showed we had enjoyed 24 
days of 100 degrees plus since July.   Gosh, come to think 
of it, the heat has kept some of my neighbors in that I 
usually see daily. I’m looking forward to the cooler days 
of Fall prior to the busy holiday season not soon 
afterwards. 
   As a former editor of the newsletter, I wish to thank 
Cathy Steinman for all the endless hours she devoted to 
our newsletter over the past 15 years. She was the 
backbone of the newsletter and it’s because of her that it 
became the product we receive at our doorstep today. 
She helped to make it a valuable asset to Royal Ridge 
before the electronic world we now live in. I look forward 
what the future will bring. Thank you, Cathy.    

 
 

DIRECTORY 
Recorder Staff 
Editor (News)         Gary Harmon, Jr    210-884-6926 
Editor (Ads)            Norma Rabago      210-846-4759 
Collator/Distro        Jeanette Gittinger  210-656-0656 
 
Royal Ridge Neighborhood Association 
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Maint. Supervisor   Bob Robbins       210-655-4226 
 
Club Activities 
Tripoley (Fri )          Bonnie Hopkins   210-650-0852 
Socials (Fri)            Bonnie Hopkins   210-650-0852 
 
Royal Ridge Citizens-on-Patrol (COP) 
Coordinator            Bob Robbins       210-655-4226 
 
Neighborhood SAFFE Officer 
SAPD Officer           Jason Reno         210-207-5196 
 
Girl Scout Troop 0871 
Coordinator            Diane Luna          210-393-6976 
 
Printing by Proforma Media & Print Solutions 
(210) 724-7369 

 
CALENDAR 

 
September 2018 
28 Fri   5:30 pm, Monthly Social 
 
October 2018 
Monthly Ladies Luncheon, Date TBD, call 210-655-1873 
  2 Tue  6 pm, Annual RRNA & RRCOP Meeting and   
National Night Out 
  6 Sat   9 am – 2 pm, Garage / Rummage Sale 
  6 Sat  11 am – 2 pm, Spaghetti Plate Fundraiser 
  8 Mon  7 pm, Citizens-on-Patrol Meeting 
11 Thu   7 pm, GHI Annual Meeting 
12 Fri     7 pm, Tripoley 
13 Sat   9 am-1 pm, C-O-P Training 
15 Mon  6 pm, RRRC Board Meeting 
25 Mon  6 pm, Patio Homes I Annual Meeting 
25 Thu   6 pm, Royal Ridge Recorder Input Due 
26 Fri     5:30 pm, Monthly Social 

======================= 
 

PET SITTER 
   College student great with pets! Will walk your dogs, 
feed, and babysit your pet while you are away. Will even 
water your plants! Sandra Jean 210-862-9833. 

 
VOLUNTEERS - NEWSLETTER DELIVERY 

   We need volunteers to deliver the Royal Ridge Recorder 
in the GVH/Pulte and Inwood Place areas. Only 6 times a 
year. Call Jeanette Gittinger at 210-656-0656. 

 
ROYAL RIDGE COMMUNITY WEBSITE 

   Your site for neighborhood-wide information or just 
for your section of Royal Ridge including RRNA, RRRC, 
and current/back issues of the Royal Ridge Recorder. 
www.royalridgesa.org. Check it out! 

 
FOR SALE 

   Antique Iron Bed with double size mattress and box 
spring (like new). Asking $250 and price is firm. Call 
Louie or Lana Zamora at 210-654-9617. 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.linkedin.com/company/proforma-efficient-corporation?trk=ppro_cprof
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